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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

JULY 2022 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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KNOW YOUR COUNCILLOR! 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough—Healing Parish Council 

Having come to the Grimsby area straight from college quite a few years ago I 
finally got round to joining the Healing Parish Council in January of this year. 
Working for Laportes (now Tronox) and having a great family just got in the way 
of doing it sooner.  

Starting off in Grimsby itself we moved to Laceby and about 25 years ago, to 
Healing, via Saudi Arabia and the USA. We dragged our two daughters around 
with us and though most of their school time was in Laceby, Healing and Caistor. 
They couldn’t shed the travel bug and have now settled in Germany but with an 
eye to coming back here - one day. 

Originally from the south of England and my wife, Joy, from bonny Scotland, the 
somewhat slower pace of life in Lincolnshire suits us well so here we remain. 
Though not too slow as we have found great enjoyment, friendship and support 
from our interest in all things folky – music, dance and song, and Joy’s involve-
ment in the Baptist Church, Philharmonic Choir, Sacred Harp , Wolds Apart, 
Humberside International Womens’ Club, etc, etc. So despite now being retired 
time passes quickly. Getting a camper van when I left work has also led us into 
some brilliant  experiences and meetings in Germany, Italy and France. 

Starting with my college training I have always pursued an interest in all things 
environmental which I am now able to combine with a bit of a passion for DIY.  

I joined the Council as we are  spending more time at home now and I would like 
to help to get more things happening in Healing. It’s a great little place and now 
with a shiny new Village Hall just crying out to have more going on inside and 
around it. Due to my work experience I am already involved with reviewing the 
Community Emergency Response Plan and, due to my hobby, starting on a 
Green Agenda, though I would like to think of it more as a Club or self-help in-
terest group (but definitely with a fun element). We may even try something 
folky later on and, hopefully, encourage others to share their interests with the 
rest of the community or just meet more people.  Watch this publication! 

  

Dave 
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The Council meeting for June was held in the new Village Hall at the new later 

time of 7.30 pm. 

The evening started with the Annual Parish Meeting for Healing and then the 

usual monthly Parish Council meeting followed on from that.  

Highways and Footpaths   

Amended proposals  had now been received from NELC over traffic issues around 

the Primary School and these were now being progressed at NELC.  The Parish 

Council had been in support of residents’ initial objections to the original plans 

and these had now been shelved with only parking restrictions included as part 

of the proposed scheme. 

 

Planning Applications 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0455/22/FUL 
Proposal: Variation of Condition 2 (Approved Plans) pursuant to DM/0558/17/
FUL to include alterations to windows, doors and front porch for plots 5 and 6, 
alterations to garages and retrospectively amend the internal layout of plots 5 
and 6 
Location: Land At Orchard Fields Healing 

No objections 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0421/22/FUL 
Proposal: Increase external amenity space to plots 5 and 6 following approval 
of DM/0558/17/FUL, remove existing hedges, erect fencing and install double 
gate with brick pillars and associated works 
Location: Land At Orchard Fields Healing 

No objections. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0340/22/REM 
Proposal: Reserved matters to erect three industrial units with B1, B2 and B8 
uses, with access, appearance, landscaping, layout and scale to be considered 
Location: Land South Of Lakeside Europarc 

No objections. 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

july 2022 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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 Parish council notes continued….. 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0424/22/FULA 
Proposal: Erect single storey flat roof rear extension, erect single storey side 
extension to form sun room, erect 1.5 storey side / rear extension with roof 
lights to adjoin to existing detached garage, convert existing garage to form 
lounge and install roof lights, replace existing metal entrance gates with timber 
gates and various internal and external alterations 
Location: Arley, Carr Lane Healing 

No objections. 

 

New Village Hall 

New skylights have now been installed which is aiding ventilation at the Hall, 

stays for the doors have now been fixed and the acoustic boarding has arrived 

and is just waiting to be fitted.  There has also been some extra landscaping at 

the front and the new grass seems to be growing well. 

Events 

Please keep an eye on our social media feeds and the events page in this News-

letter for further updates.  Next event is Quiz Night on Saturday 9th July 2022. 

Successful Lottery Bid 

The Council is delighted to announce that its bid for lottery funding for the provi-

sion of a zip wire has been successful and £10k of funding has been awarded.  

The zip wire has already been ordered and any funds left over will be used to 

repair and improve the netting around the tennis courts. 

 

Parks and other sites 

The parks maintenance now continues throughout the  Summer.  The annual 

inspection of the play areas has been conducted with the areas getting a clean 

bill of health and no major necessary works required. 

Finance 

The Council has now had a successful internal audit carried out by MSP Accounts 

Ltd. And the Annual Return which is required for submission to the external  

/over….. 
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For Healing Village Hall bookings: 

Please call us on 07494 577661  

Or 

Email us at ‘healingparishcouncil@outlook.com’ 

 

The Hall can be reserved for parties/family celebra-

tions/regular classes and groups etc. 

Over….. 

Auditors was considered and completed at the June meeting and will now be 

sent in to PKF Littlejohn, the external auditors for this area. 

A copy of all of the audit paperwork is available on the Parish Council website. 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 

HEALING PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL REPORT AND ACCOUNTS 

FOR 21/22 

The Annual Report and Accounts for the year 21-22 is now      

available on our website at www.healingparishcouncil.com. 

Any resident wishing to have a paper copy, please contact us and 
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Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for 
the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public con-
fidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the 
area in which we all live and work.                                                                                          
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues 
where they live so that we can deal with any issues and 
step up our patrols in the area. The number to call for non-
emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          

PC 591 Danielle Drake  

danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                     

PC 2056 Chris Skelton  

Christopher.skelton@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                               

PCSO 7713 Diane Bell  

diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                 

 

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds                                              

mailto:danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Christopher.skelton@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update June 2022 

Crime 

There were forty two reported crimes across the Wolds 
Ward during May. Of these, the following have occurred in 
Healing.   

During the early hours of 15
th
 May a garage at a property 

was broken into on Station Road. A bike was stolen, which 
was later recovered by police.  

On 5
th
 May a trailer attached to a car parked at the Healing 

Social Club had its tarpaulin cover removed. Fishing tackle 
was stolen.                                                                                                                  
Overnight 5

th
 & 6

th
 May a car was stolen from the carpark 

of the Healing Manor Hotel.                                                                                                  
During the early hours of 15

th
 May, a motorbike was stolen 

from a rear garden of a property on Meadow Drive. This 
was later recovered by police.   

Overnight 14
th
 & 15

th
 May a car parked on Stallingborough 

Road was damaged after the rear windscreen was 
smashed.  

Other crime include:                                                                                                         
One report of harassment.                                                                                                    
Bike theft from Nicholson Road.  

There has been one report of ASB. Cars causing issues on 
the EuroParc with a gathering, playing loud music and 
being generally rowdy.                                                                                   

                                                                                       

. 
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August Healing News 

The next edition will be for August 2022 

Any items for inclusion in the July edition should be with us by  

Friday 15th Julyl 2022 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 12th July 2022 

And 

Tuesday  9th August 2022 

7.30 PM. 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 

PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES - 

There are 3 vacancies on the Parish Council at the moment and 

residents are encouraged to come along and attend a meeting and 

see what the Parish Council gets involved in.  It may surprise you 

and may change your mind about what is involved in being a Par-

ish Councillor.  Do please come along and let us know if you are 

interested.  Anyone who wants more info, please call the Clerk. 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Neil Cass  neilc.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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EVENTS NEWS 

QUIZ NIGHT 

Saturday 9th July 2022 at 7.15 pm 

Will be pie and peas supper and bring your own bottle. 

See page opposite  

 

FASHION SHOW 

Friday 8th October 2022 at 7.30 pm 

£5 per ticket and free welcome glass of wine on arrival 

Plenty of quality name fashions to buy on the night 

(Further details to follow for ticket sales) 

 

CRAFT FAIR 

Sunday 20th November 2022 10 to 4 pm 

(Further details to follow) 

 

CHRISTMAS EVENT WITH FATHER CHRISTMAS 

GROTTO—DETAILS TO FOLLOW !!!!! 
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council ser-

vices. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another en-

quiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish Council 

offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

WEDNESDAY 6th JULY 2022 2PM TO 4 PM 

 

No appointment needed, just come along! 
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Healing New Village Hall 

Below are the regular classes held at the Hall during the week—

Hall is available Friday evenings, Saturday afternoon and evenings 

and all day Sundays for private hires, parties etc. 

Monday:  AM Yoga 

   PM Keep Fit, Brownies 

Tuesday:  AM Yoga 

   PM Vibe, Keep Fit, Garden Club (1st Tuesday) 

Wednesday: AM Jolly Tots 

   PM Carpet Bowls, Lil Miss Tennis, Keep Fit 

Thursday:  AM Keep Fit, Toddler Ballet/Dance 

   PM Child’s Ballet, Boxercise, 

    Keep fit 

Friday:  AM Jolly Tots 

   PM Jolly Tots 

Saturday:  AM Limelight Dancing 

 

Friday evenings : Available for hire from 5.00 pm 

Saturday afternoons: Available for hire from 1.30 pm 

Sundays  : Available to hire all day 

CALL US ON 07494 577661 FOR YOUR BOOKING OR EMAIL TO: 

 healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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QUIZ NIGHT !!!! 

Pie and Peas Supper and Quiz Night 

Bring your own Bottle 

We are once again starting our very popular Quiz Nights 

where a pie and peas supper is included and you bring 

your own wine/beer/soft drinks etc with you. 

Saturday 9th July 2022 

At the new Village Hall, Poplar Road Park, Healing 

Start time 7.00 for 7.15 pm 

Teams of up to 6 per team please.  Vegetarian and vegan options 

available for the pie and peas supper but please book these when 

you book your team in. 

Cost :  £ 4.00 per person  

To Book please email Kathy at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com or call us on 

07494 577661 

We can arrangement payment when you book in or we can arrange 

for you to book on the night. 

Get in touch and book your table now!! 

Pie and Peas are from our local takeaway! 
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Platinum Jubilee Beacon Lighting!! 

Thanks to all those who came along and enjoyed this special 

occasion. 

 

A big thank you to the Cleethorpes Band, the Scouts for providing 

the BBQ, Parish Councillor Dave Spreadborough and his wife Joy 

for manning the Bouncy Castles, to Nigel and Sue for manning the 

very popular Pimms Tent for us and to Hodson and Kauss who 

made our Beacon for us and to Kristian who  helped us get it lit 

on the night and to Neil Atkin who supplied some logs for us on 

the night. 

 

We have received a special village certificate which 

commemorates our participating in this special event. 

 

Lots of people present asked if we could do a music-type outdoor 

event next Summer so please watch this space! 

 

Now that the new Hall is on the park, the Council is intending to 

do more events to make full use of the facilities. 

 

Any resident with any ideas, do contact us about what events you 

would like to see. 
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HEALING GARDEN CLUB 

Garden Club members and their guests enjoyed a brilliant evening at the June 

meeting being entertained by Mike Pickwell with his amazing wildlife 

photography,a speaker that will always be welcomed by the Club. 

New arrangements have had to be made for the July meeting as ,sadly due to 

unforeseen circumstances we are unable to visit the garden in 

Healing,however we are delighted to have organised a much requested 

return visit to Mill Farm Gardens, Grasby.The gardens are three and a half 

acres of herbaceous beds,wildlife ponds,fernery plus many specimen trees 

and shrubs. More information can be seen on their web site. 

The visit has to be pre booked so if you are able to join us for the evening 

would you ring 01472887966 and if you do not have transport it can be 

organised. 

There is a small cost of £7.50 for the evening which includes the private 

garden visit with tea,coffee and cakes which when we visited last time were 

absoulutely delicious. 

The visit is timed for 7.00 pm approx arrival with transport available from 

6.30pm. 

This is an evening not  be missed,guests will ,as always be most welcome. 

For further details please call 01472887966. 
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NEW KEEP-FIT CLASSES AT HEALING 
Mondays from 2.00 – 3.00 p.m. at the Village 

Hall in Poplar Road. 
Classes are commencing from 9 May. 

Stretch, strengthen, tone and flex for your 
health's sake with a qualified instructor – either 

sex; movement is Life! Friendly sessions in a 
relaxed atmosphere, geared to individual needs. 
Wear comfortable clothing/trainers and bring a 

bottle of water and mat, if available. 
Any queries:  

Dawn Stopper 07561458601/01472 851133 

Village Walk  

 

You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday July 10th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 3-4 
miles.   

All welcome to join us.    

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 for further 
information.  
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LOTTERY FUNDING NEWS!!! 

The Council is delighted to announce that it has successfully bid for 

some lottery funding from the Community Fund of the National 

Lottery and £10k has been received. 

This is specifically to enhance the park area on Poplar Road Park 

and a zip wire has already been ordered which the Council hopes 

will be well used by the youngsters using the park area.   

It will be delivered in 8-10 weeks and then installed for us.  We will 

spend any remainder of the funding on improving and repairing 

the tennis court fencing. 

This is super news and is part of the Council’s ongoing commit-

ment to providing enhanced facilities within the village. 



 

14 

A BIG THANK YOU!! 

The Council would like to publicly say a massive thank 

you to Mr. Clive Thornley at Brianplant for his wonderful 

gesture of helping us, free of charge, to sort out the car 

park at the new Village Hall. 

We only had to contact Clive and he stepped in straight 

away and made the necessary materials and manpower 

available to us to finally get the car park in some sort of 

usable condition for residents. 

This wonderful gesture and generosity has made an 

enormous contribution to the Council and yet again, 

Clive has offered to help us out with some installation 

details on the new zip wire ordered for the Park. 

The Council can’t thank Clive enough for his help and 

support with this work within the Village which brings 

so much benefit to village residents. 
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View from the pew 

By the time you read this I will have been on sabbatical for more than a 

month, enjoying the break from circuit work. It is important to take a 

break from routine every now than again to give us time to think and 

reflect on what has gone on in the past and to make plans or cultivate 

ideas for the future, these things are not easy to do when you are tied 

up in the day-to-day business of work.  

The church globally is going through major changes, and this is particu-

larly true in the Methodist Church, some are for the better others are to 

keep the church relevant in todays rapidly changing society and still oth-

ers are aimed at reaching out to the community. So, it is good to spend 

some time reflecting on my role in all this change to be able to carry on 

moving forward.  

Like most people I live in a certain era of time and, like most, my per-

ception of what is right and what is not is based partially on what I 

learnt as a child. Dr Hiam Ginott is quoted as saying ““Children are like 

wet cement. Whatever falls on them makes an impression.” By and 

large that is true we are all products of our upbringings, and we make 

judgements based on our knowledge but sometimes we need to stop 

and think about how the world has moved on, how perceptions have 

changed, how younger people see their world through different eyes, 

eyes opened by internet and other media platforms, sometimes for the 

better other times causing great hardship and pain. No different to our 

youth just bigger and wider in it’s catchment and yet sometimes we just 

need time to reflect and take stock of our lives which is what this sab-

batical is all about. 

Stay safe and may God bless you All. 

Neil Vickers 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

JULY 2022 

 
July 3rd       At Healing 10.00 a.m.  Preachers: Mr. and Mrs. Barker- Lawrence 

         At Keelby    10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mr. Andrew Gadd 

 

July 10th     At Keelby    10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede 

                  

July 17th     At Healing   10.00 a.m. Preacher:  Miss Lucie  Merritt 

                   At Keelby    10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mrs. Diane Patrick 

 

July 24th     At Keelby    10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mr. Chris. Norman 

 

July 31st      At Keelby    10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mr. Mark Lenton 

 

Flower Rota for July 
July3rd        Mrs. J. Slowe          July 10th    At Keelby 

July 17th     Mrs. Pat Cufflin      July 24th    At Keelby 

July 31st    At Keelby 

     

Regular Youth Activities: 

Sunday Club  At Keelby 10.00 -11.00 a.m. 
 
Minister : Rev’d  Neil Vickers 
Tel. 01472-881199 
email revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR JULY 2022 

SUNDAY 3RD JULY        11.00 AM          MORNING WORSHIP 

SUNDAY 10TH JULY      9.OOAM      HOLY COMMUNION 

SUNDAY 17TH JULY        11.00AM      MORNING PRAYER 

SUNDAY 24TH JULY     11.00AM       MORNING WORSHIP 

SUNDAY  31ST JULY     11.00AM       SERVICE 

SUNDAY    7TH  AUGUST   11.00AM   MORNING WORSHIP 

 

The Rev. Mark Hutson   07745369630 

CHURCHWARDENS: 

Christina Coleman 01472 280120 

Kevin Onn 01472 883478 

Find us on Facebook 'Healing Parish  Church' for any additional infor-
mation. 

The church is open on a Tuesday afternoon at 2pm for private prayer end-
ing with a service of Evening Prayer at 4.30pm 

Enquiries for marriages and christenings please get in touch with Church-
wardens. 

 

THE QUEENS PLATINUM JUBILEE 

The book that was commissioned in commeration is still available for those 
who wish to convey their thoughts and memories of our Queen Elizabeth 's 
long reign. Before eventually being sent to Buckingham Palace. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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A Green Agenda for Healing 

One of the subjects that all Parish Councils are asked to consider is a “Green 
Agenda”.  This is a topic of ever increasing importance and is something that 
has interested me for many years. 

  

Although driven by a need to save the planet by slowing down global warming 
there are many immediate benefits which affect people  more directly - the 
cost of living and improving the appearance and performance of our environ-
ment.  

  

This is a job for everyone! 

 

I am hoping that through the Healing Parish Council we can do our bit to swap 
ideas, improve knowledge and understanding, implement projects and develop 
a really good agenda for a “greener” Healing.  And, above all, to make it fun 
and interesting. 

Some of the things that I think it could cover are: 

 What is our carbon footprint – and how to reduce it. 

How to work out where all the energy goes – and how to reduce it. 

Renewable energy. 

Environmentally friendly transport – vehicle sharing? 

Recycling – almost endless possibilities. 

Rainwater harvesting. 

Planting and growing useful stuff. 

Bartering. 

Waste reduction. 

Healthy and responsible eating – should I cut back on the olives and  

chips? 
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If we can get a group of interested people together from the village then it’s 
something we could tackle – and more perhaps. 

  

So, as a first step, I need to find out who might join in. We would meet on a 
fairly regular basis at the Village Hall but nothing too formal, except perhaps 
for an annual Green Awards Ceremony for our best ideas and performers. 

  

If interested please send an e-mail to daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

  

Go Green and Prosper. 

  

Summer Holiday Clubs 

It is with much disappointment that this year, for the Summer of 

2022, the Parish Council will not be able to provide the Summer 

Holiday Clubs during the summer school holidays. 

The usual provider has apologised but is not able, this Summer, 

to supply the staff required due to other commitments.  The 

Parish Council has approached 3 other bodies to see if some 

sessions could be provided but unfortunately we cannot secure a 

service during this Summer, not even for a couple of sessions. 

Its very disappointing especially as the Parish Council has a 

budget set aside for this provision, and the usual provider has 

advised that the situation may be improved next year. 

mailto:daves.healingparish@gmail.com

